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Dear Mr Laurie 

Thank you for your letter of 24 October 2019 relating to petition 3157-19 received by the 
Queensland Legislative Assembly about anti-hooning CCTV and infrastructure in Numinbah 
Valley. 

I appreciate the petitioners' concerns and referred this matter to the Queensland Police Service 
so that I can be better informed about the issues raised. 

am advised that Police on the Gold Coast continue to enforce anti-hooning laws through covert 
and high visibility operations. These operations target `hooning' and other irresponsible road use, 
and are intelligence-driven, including the analysis of information provided by members of the 
community via the hoon hotline — 13HOON. 

I am further advised that Senior Sergeant Peter Gordon, Officer in Charge of Nerang Police 
Station, met with the principal petitioner, Mr Peter Yaun, on 5 November and discussed the police 
response to hoon-related activity in the areas identified. 

I understand that Mr Yaun is in regular contact with Senior Sergeant Gordon and is appreciative 
of the efforts of police regarding this matter. 

Thank you for raising this matter with me. 

The 'onou - •le Dr Anthony Lynham MP 
Actin,e 	'ister for Police and 
Minister for Corrective Services 
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